
Maths is one of our school’s main priorities this year in what we call our SIP (School 

Improvement Plan). Though our children achieve good results in maths and make excellent 

progress over time we believe that we can still do better, so they flourish even further. 

We thought that you would like to know more about how we teach maths in school. You 

might have heard teachers talk about maths mastery but what is this and how does it help 

our children? 

  What is maths mastery? 

 Teaching for mastery involves: 

• High expectations for all children 

• Fewer topics covered in greater depth 

• Number sense and place value coming first 

• Problem solving is central, ensuring an understanding of why it works so that children 

understand what they are doing rather than learning to repeat routines without 

grasping what is happening. 

Challenge provided through greater depth, rather than accelerated content. This allows 

children to deepen their knowledge and improve their reasoning skills rather than 

superficial learning. 

 Mastering number at KS1 and KS2 

Willow, Chestnut and Oak class take part in the Mastering Number Programme. In Year 1 

and 2 this involves a short daily session to develop the children’s number sense and fluency 

with numbers. Chestnut and Oak’s daily sessions develop fluency with multiplication and 

division facts and develop a confidence and flexibility with number.   

Our School is part of the GLOW maths hub 

This involves working with other schools on improving maths in our school through on-going 

training, visiting other schools, working with teachers from other setting. We also work with 

the National Centre for Excellence in Mathematics (NCETM), a DfE funding group that 

support and train teachers through initiatives such as Mastering Number in KS1 and KS2. 

How are we improving maths across the school? 

We Are a Problem-Solving School 

We are excited to be an Nrich problem solving school this year. Nrich 

are an institution linked to Cambridge University who are committed to 

providing and promoting problem solving in maths. This means in 

school we will focussing more on problem solving throughout the 

school and giving all children the opportunity to be more curious and 

confident mathematicians. To find out more and how you can get involved with your child at 

home here a link to their website:   https://nrich.maths.org/parents 

Maths at Ampney Crucis 

  

https://nrich.maths.org/parents


TT Rock Stars! 

Repeated practise with key skills such as times tables does make a real difference to 

children’s overall maths skills and ability to solve problems. 

We are excited to be taking part in TT Rock Stars England Rocks this year. If your child has a 

TT Rock Stars login they can take part and compete. See below for full details. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any questions about maths, please ask your child’s class teacher at parents 

evenings. 

 

Mr Pugh 

Maths Subject Lead  


